
PROVIDER ALERT
Incedo Provider Portal: Update Scheduled

July 30, 2021

Target Audience: All Providers

As part of the continuing improvements being made to the Incedo Provider Portal (IPP),
Optum Maryland has scheduled a further update to the system, targeted for release
Saturday, July 31, 2021. While the update is in progress, the Incedo Provider Portal is
expected to be unavailable from 5:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m., EDT.

The following technical enhancements items are outlined for providers:

Expanded Claim Search Functionality

Background: Providers need the ability to locate claims by status.

Resolution: This update includes a new ‘Claim Header Status’ filter to allow providers to
search by the status of a claim. Explanations of claim statuses are provided here.

https://maryland.optum.com/content/dam/ops-maryland/documents/provider/Alerts/april2020/Incedo%20Release%2004-25-20.pdf


Claim Status Inquiry Performance

Background: In previous IPP releases, the ‘Claim Status Search’ allowed a large
number of results which caused a longer response time.

Resolution: The IPP filter criteria was enhanced as follows, to allow for a quicker
response. The records returned are not limited, but filter criteria can be refined to an
acceptable range.

● If the filter criteria include the participant ID or provider ID, the date range is
limited to 31 days; if not, the date range (service date from or claim received
from date) is limited to 14 days.

● If the filter criteria other than the claim number or authorization number are
used, dates are required.

Display of Check Date and Number

Background: Providers are unable to view the check number and payment dates
associated with a paid claim.

Resolution: For paid claims, the ‘Claim Status Field’ now shows the check date and
check number when providers hover their cursors over the field.

Claim Status Export Functionality

Background: Providers need the functionality to export claim data from the IPP in other
formats (Excel spreadsheet and Word document).

Resolution: This update will include an export function to allow providers to download
claim data from the IPP in an Excel spreadsheet or Word document.



If you have questions about the information contained in this alert, please contact
Optum Maryland customer service at 1-800-888-1965.

Thank you,

Optum Maryland Team


